MUNSTER BOARD OF PARKS AND RECREATION

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 20, 2010

MUNSTER TOWN HALL - CONFERENCE ROOM ‘A’

7:00 P.M.
MINUTES

I. CALL TO ORDER OF REGULAR MEETING - The meeting was called to order at 

7:00 p.m. by Matt Brozovic, President. 

Park Board members present: Matt Brozovic, Hal Lusk, David Cerven, Ken Schoon, John Friend, School Board Representative; and David Nellans, Town Council Liaison.

Parks and Recreation Department and Town Staff present: Robert O’Shaughnessy, Director of Parks and Recreation; Barb Holajter, Superintendent of Recreation; Jerry Rosko, Superintendent of Park Maintenance; Rodney Potts, Maintenance Manager Centennial Park; Jessica DeGiulio, Food Service Manager; Casey O’Connell, Recreation Supervisor; Rob Mangus, Town Council Member; Dave Shafer, Clerk Treasurer and Tom DeGiulio, Town Manager.
II.
PUBLIC INPUT

Len and Michelle Walavich, Lion’s Club discussed lighting along the driveway at Heritage Park.
III.
ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS/CONSENT AGENDA   
A. Minutes of Regular Meeting - June 15, 2010

B.
Park Voucher Register # 10-7A:  Totaling - 
$          95,592.31
Fund 204
Park & Recreation:


$          68,363.66
Fund 247
Technology



$               350.00
Fund 419
Park Bond Proceeds:  


$          24,328.93
Fund 770
Park Donation-Non Reverting:  
$            2,549.72
C.
Park Voucher Register # 10-7B:  Totaling - 
$        783,426.47
Fund 204
Park Fund: 



$          80,294.11
Fund 312   Park Bond B & Non Exempt

$        554,813.18

Fund 419
Park Bond Proceeds:  


$        135,972.72
Fund 770
Park Donation-Non Reverting:  
$          12,346.46
D.
Superintendent of Park Maintenance Report, Jerry Rosko

Superintendent of Park Maintenance Rosko’s report was included in the meeting information distributed. 
E.
Superintendent of Recreation Report, Barb Holajter

Superintendent of Recreation Holajter’s report was included in the meeting information distributed. Holajter reported on special events. 

F.
Centennial Park Operations Report

The Centennial Park Operations Report was included in the meeting information distributed.  Maintenance Manager, Rodney Potts reported on the irrigation system.
IV.
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/ACTION  

A. 
Resolution 2010 - 06
Town Manager, Tom DeGiulio and Gene Feingold, Town Attorney presented Resolution 2010 - 06. 

It was moved by David Cerven to adopt Resolution 2010 - 06.  Motion was approved 4-0.  

B.
Centennial Park Issues
Town Manager, Tom DeGiulio presented a report on hot button issues at Centennial Park; the first being the issue of parking lot flooding on the drive and in the parking lot due to storm water runoff.
1) Irrigation System Water Quality
The water used to irrigate the golf course and park has out of balance Ph levels causing burn marks and other turf damage.
It was moved by David Cerven to approve up to $15,000 for an acid injection system to be installed at the irrigation pump and to secure quotations for electrical work according to the manufacturer’s specifications.  Motion was approved 4-0.  

2) Clubhouse Parking Lot

Town Manager, Tom DeGiulio reported on the problem with the parking lot flooding in front of the clubhouse and the south entrance of the park, the south side of the driveway.  Jim Mandon will be working with Rod on this issue.

3) Calumet Avenue 
Town Manager, Tom DeGiulio reported on Calumet Ave. improvements to be made.           NIPSCO will be removing overhead lines at Calumet and S. Centennial Dr.  Upon removal of the power lines, we can complete the automation of the leachate collection system.  In addition, the scheduling and demolition of the fence will begin as well as fill material added along Calumet Ave.

4)
Surplus Landfill Equipment

Centennial Maintenance superintendent, Rodney Potts is providing inventory of leftover landfill equipment.  We will then advertise to solicit proposals from used equipment buyers.  The proceeds of the sales will be returned to the landfill fund.

5) 
Carpet Replacement

We will be contacting and reviewing specifications and warranties on The View Restaurant and ballroom carpeting which is already showing signs of wear.  

6) Foundation Testing  
We are still awaiting a report on the test results of the clubhouse settlement.  Once the report is available it will be discussed with the Town Council and a course of action will be developed.

C.  Separation Agreement - Robert O’Shaughnessy
Town manager, Tom DeGiulio and Gene Feingold, Town Attorney reported on the Separation Agreement.  

It was moved by Dave Cerven to approve the agreement.  Motion was approved 4-0.  All the park board member thanked Bob for his years of service, as well as friendship, to the Park Board and the Town of Munster.

D.  Financial Reports

Financial Reports were presented and discussed.  Town Manager, Tom DeGiulio suggested aggressive advertising.  He also is going to meet with staff and schedule a work study to make reports easier for board members to understand.
E.  West Lakes Master Plan

The West Lakes Master Plan was presented.  Several changes were discussed: 
1) Move the hockey rink to Community Park.
2) Move the basketball court to the area designated for the hockey rink.
3) Move both sets of bleachers to the north and both benches to the south.  (The bleachers will be close to the concession stand.) 
4) Keep two tennis courts in the same place as on plan.
5) Due to no slope, we could not install another restroom structure at the south end of the park.  We will enclose a porta-potty in a fenced area.

6) Look into storage shed east of the concession angled to such a degree that scoreboards for the soccer/football fields as well as the baseball (3 fields) can be placed on top.
7) Add power by the backstop.
8) Add a shelter, proposed as part of the concession stand, for safety during storms.
9) Shorten the drop off area in the parking lot so cars would not park there on a permanent basis.  
10) Install temporary fencing on the adult baseball field.
11) Add 12 decorative lights along the walking paths throughout the park.  
F.
Park Board Members’ Comments
Ken Schoon, Board Member, suggested correcting a few grammatical errors in the report.
G.
Next Park Board Meeting - August/Signing of Documents
The next regular meeting of the Board of Parks and Recreation is scheduled for Tuesday, August 17, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the Munster Town Hall, Conference Room ‘A’.

V.
ADJOURNMENT OF REGULAR MEETING
It was moved by John Friend, seconded by Hal Lusk to adjourn the Regular

Meeting of the Munster Board of Parks and Recreation.  Motion was approved 4-0.

The regular meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

_________________________________       ________________________________

Park Board Secretary



Town Manager
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